
 

MINUTES 
Monday, February 25, 2019   12:00 pm 

Community Engagement Team 

Criminal Justice Commission 

301 N. Olive Ave. West Palm Beach, FL 33401 

Members Present: Co-Chair Barbara Cheives, Converge and Associates, Co-Chair Chief Sarah Mooney, 
WPBPD, Ontario Johnson Pathways to Prosperity, Rev. Kevin Jones, Tabernacle Baptist Church, Major 
Chris Keane, PBSO, Jeanette Marshall, Healthier WPB, Ricky Petty, Healthier Boynton, James Snowden, 
Public Defender’s Office, Cheo Reid, State Attorney’s Office, Lt. Beth Krivda, PBSO, Jaime-Lee Browne, 
Community Partners, Capt. Shawn Eastman, PBSO, Houston Tate, OCR 

CJC Staff Present: Kristina Henson, CJC Executive Director, Rosalind Murray, Senior Criminal Justice 
Analyst, Katherine Shover, Senior Criminal Justice Analyst, Jonathon Hackley, Criminal Justice Analyst,  
Bert Winkler, Manager Criminal Justice Programs, Damir Kukec, Research and Planning Manager, Allison 
Orr, Administrative Professional 

I. Welcome - Meeting was called to order at 12:10pm.  The Co-Chairs presided, Barbara 
Cheives, and Chief Sarah Mooney. Guests were introduced. 

II. Approval Agenda & Minutes 

The agenda and minutes were approved in the form of a motion Rev. Jones, and seconded 
by Cheo Reid. 

III. Old Business 
A. Community Engagement Supplemental Grant  

Kristina Henson shared that we received $150,000 of the $200,000 two year grant. A Grant 
Adjustment Notice (GAN) will need to be submitted to include the Implicit Bias Training and Race 
Equity Institute Training.  All of the GANS reflect categories discussed in early February. 

B. Update on San Castle 

Houston Tate was introduced and clarified some of the important community work that has taken 
place in San Castle. Some of the actions include installation of speed bumps, tiny libraries, 
community gardens, food pantries, and a strong infrastructure program.  He mentioned that the 
community needs support to create internships and other opportunities for youth. 

There was a discussion about an event in San Castle.  Staff will work on planning a date for April, 
perhaps coinciding with a regularly scheduled event in San Castle. 

 

 



 
C.  Community Engagement Plan 

Co-Chair Barbara Cheives expressed her concern that having a large community-wide event may 
not be manageable.  Staff can survey people to find out what they want in various topic areas.  
The year should be mapped out or at least until the summer.  Rosalind Murray recommended 
going back out to the Glades and Seminole Manor was also suggested. 

 Member Comments 

A general discussion was held about the plan to move forward and future events.  Ontario Johnson 
suggested that the Community Engagement Team participate in a Poverty Simulation Workshop 
in place of a meeting. Other possible locations for future meetings include West Palm Beach and 
Riviera Beach.   

 

The meeting adjourned at 1:30 pm. 

 

   


